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Bondi Pavilion is on Crown Land and is for the people.  It needs fixing up but should remain mostly as 

is, both aesthetically and functionally.  Improve it as is for the local community and for the many 

visitors to have an improved visitor experience. 

The local community supports a restoration and repair of Bondi Pavilion at a cost of $10million, not 

the current plans to shift the purpose of the building from a community building for public 

recreation to a commercial precinct at a cost of $38million. This is not consistent with the purpose of 

Crown Land. 

Bondi Pavilion is on the State Heritage Register due to its “State significance as an iconic 

representation of the Australian beach experience” and any “major changes” to a heritage item 

require approval by the Heritage Council of NSW. 
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